RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Pleasant Township Board of Trustees

September 11, 2018
The Pleasant Township Board of Trustees held a meeting on September 11, 2018 at 5373 Norton Road, Grove City, Ohio.

Trustee Hunter called the meeting to order with Trustee Sheets, Trustee Hunter and Trustee Good present.   

Trustee Hunter asked everyone to stand for a moment of silence remembering all those who lost their lives and those who are still suffering from the horrific events that happened 17 years ago.  Please give thought to what it means to be an American.  Cherish the freedoms we enjoy and stand with courage united as one nation in the midst of any adversity.
Financial Reports

Financial reports were provided to the Trustees and Department Heads.

Trustee Hunter made a motion to pay expenditures.  Trustee Sheets seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                             M-0069
Deputy Report

Deputy Forsythe reported that for the last two weeks there were twelve reports taken that

included a domestic situation, an assault and theft from a vehicle.  Forsythe reminded everyone to lock any buildings and take all valuables into their home.

It was stated Car 30 and Car 31 have been assigned to Pleasant and Jackson Townships. 
Trustee Hunter reported that there was a suspicious person walking around Alkire Road Saturday night and on the same night, windows were broken at the Oak Grove Tavern. 

Deputy Forsythe stressed the need for Deputies to be made aware of activity so they can determine if there is a pattern or not.  
Road Department

Superintendent Karn reported on Road Department activities and expenses.

The Board was informed the tile has been installed on Neff Road and is working as

intended.  Grading needs to be completed and will be done in the Spring.  

The roads and cemetery have been mowed.  

It was agreed the Fall Cleanup will be held on Friday, October 12th and Saturday,

the 13th.  Times will remain the same as in past cleanups.  
Fire Department

Chief Taylor reported on Fire Department activities and expenses.

There have been 24 runs this month.  The Department has experienced 54 runs above this time last year.

It was noted Medic 231 needs to have the brakes repaired.
Chief Taylor reported there was a large fire at the Pleasant Corners Diesel Shop that

required manpower for approximately six hours.  Manpower and equipment included units from three different counties and involved nine Fire Departments using numerous equipment such as trucks, pumpers, etc. It was noted the property owner did not have insurance on the building.
Those in attendance were reminded the Georgesville Car Show will be held September 21st.
Trustee Hunter made a resolution to hire Robert Schneider as a part-time firefighter/paramedic on 3 unit, on nights and weekends pending a driving abstract and drug screening.  Trustee Sheets seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                                                                                               R-0060
Old Business     

It was stated the issue with Local Waste last week has been resolved.  
An email was received on September 4th from representatives of the cell tower company.  It stated the company was having their legal team review changes made to the proposed agreement made by Mr. Griggs, the Township attorney.  
Fiscal Officer Updates

Clerk Wilkins reported having received the following correspondence:

An email from AEP on different programs they offer, received the Official Certificate
of Estimated Resources for 2019 from the County Auditor’s office, an email from the County Auditor’s Office on forfeited properties, an email from CareWorks on upcoming dates and deadlines, an email from Franklin County Public Health that spraying for mosquitoes will take place on August 29th, an email from Board of Health on opioid overdoses, a Franklin County Soil and Water newsletter, notice of  the Franklin County Soil and Water Annual Meeting and Board of Supervisors election,  copies of violation notices sent by Franklin County Board of Health , a copy of the Local Waste Holiday pick-up schedule, an email from Ohio Insurance Services with Labor Day greetings, an email that PERS is offering insurance for members, a State Township newsletter, a letter from Ohio State University and a copy of the State Township magazine.

New Business

Trustee Hunter reported she spoke with a representative about the Go-Daddy email account and was told they are eventually phasing out the type of Go-Daddy account the

Township has.   Chief Taylor stated he inquired about Grove City IT providing email

service but they are very expensive, averaging approximately $7,000.00.  After brief discussion, it was suggested allowing the Go-Daddy account to automatically renew for 
the Township’s website and emails at this time.
Speaker Sheets
Mr. John Clellan, a resident of Darby Boulevard, questioned why the front of his property was surveyed.  Clellan stated he had been told the Township requested it be done.

Road Superintendent Karn stated the County was surveying to designate the actual location of the right-of-way.  Karn stated there was an issue with the placement so 

close to the road, of posts and rope Mr. Clellan had installed.  It was noted the County Engineer’s office was the agency that performed the survey.
Mr. Tavron Eyerman requested the Board’s permission to do paranormal activity at Oak Grove Cemetery.  Brief discussion took place.  The Board agreed to the request but

stated Mr. Eyerman will need to notify Superintendent Karn as well as the Sheriff’s Department and Metro Parks about the date and time when the group plans to be in the cemetery.  
Mr. Bart Overly, a resident of Darby Boulevard, addressed the Board about his concerns of inoperable vehicles sitting in the right-of-way and that some of the properties in the area are abandoned and have high grass, bad roofs, etc.  
Mr. Overly stated he felt these are code violations and was requesting Board assistance or guidance in getting the issues addressed.  Overly stated he contacted Franklin County and they directed him back to the Trustees.  Mr. Overly said he is happy to live in Darbydale but thinks there needs to be some code enforcement.  Trustee Hunter has forwarded his email to the County Code Enforcement officer.
Mr. Gene Schweiss, a resident of n Oak Hurst, stated he would like to have street lights installed in the back yards of resident’s properties as a crime deterrent.  Trustee Good said he needs to check about starting a lighting district.  Fiscal Officer Wilkins stated there are Ohio Revised Code guidelines regarding street lighting districts and she will provide Mr. Schweiss with a copy.   
Mr. Max Webb, a resident and student of Central Crossing, addressed the Board regarding his Eagle Scout project.  Mr. Webb stated he built a retaining wall around the electronic sign in front of the fire station with an area for a flower bed inside the wall.  
A dedication ceremony will be held at the next Trustee meeting.

Trustee Hunter made a motion to adjourn.  Trustee Sheets seconded.  Vote:  Trustee Sheets-yes, Trustee Hunter-yes and Trustee Good-yes.                                           M-0070 
                                                                                 Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                 Paula J. Wilkins 

                                                                                 Fiscal Officer

NOTATIONS:  Please be advised that meeting minutes are a summary of issues, statements, etc. which take place at meetings.  Meeting minutes which contain approval, additions, and/or corrections to these meetings should be reviewed.  Tape recordings are available to provide Board action, information, statements, etc. in their entirety.
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